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Please lift the 'temporary' moratorium of the last 28 months as
soon as possible. There is no longer a Covid emergency which
was what the original intent of these tenant protections were for.
The County & City has humiliated my family as my tenant takes
liberty in living for free and rubbing in his tenant-protections in
our faces every chance he has. The tenant has on numerous
occasions self-proposed and extorted us for a large 5-figure
cash-4-keys deal. This is what the City Council has created,
disgusting, awful professional tenants, whom will likely go on and
do this to the next landlord. Please end this moratorium non-sense
now so small mom & pop landlords can resume their legal duties
of properly operating a small and modest rental.





